GWERNYMYNYDD NEWSLETTER

MAY 1993

COUNTDOWN TO THE CARNIVAL

Saturday 10 July is the date to put in all your diaries. On that afternoon the PTA has organised a Village Carnival which offers something for everyone. With the help of those other village organisations who are taking part and running various stalls and games we are setting out to provide a thoroughly enjoyable afternoon for all.

We begin with a foot procession from the Post Office to the School for the children, starting at 1.30 pm. The fun then moves to the School field from 2 pm, where we offer you an afternoon of delights including a juggler and unicyclist who is also rumoured to eat fire, stalls, games and competitions, childrens sports, pony rides, live music courtesy of Hawarden ATC band, a barbecue and much, much more!! The local MP, David Hanson will be performing the Opening Ceremony and judging the Fancy Dress competition and he has also volunteered to go in the stocks and let people throw wet sponges at him — an offer not to be missed!!

Please put this date in your diaries and bring all your friends and relatives along to enjoy the fun. If any one wants more details or if there are any other village based organisations out there who would like to take part please contact Steve Coppell on 759929.

VILLAGE CENTRE A.G.M.

The Village Centre Management Committee held its Annual General Meeting at the Centre on Monday 10 May. The following officers were re-elected:—Mr. W Grove - Chairman, Mr. H Atkins - Treasurer, Mrs. M Atkins - Secretary, and Mrs V Seddon - Bookings Secretary. Mrs. L Holden was forced to resign from the Entartainments Committee because of other commitments. Great regret was expressed at here departure and she was praised for her hard work. Copies of the constitution were issued to representative members of the various village organisations.

At a recent Village Management Committee the members were horrified to hear of the 'game' some of the local children were playing — lying down on the Main Road trying to dodge the traffic. So far the drivers have seen the children in time and the children have managed to run to safety. This 'game' can only end in an accident. Please warn your children of this very dangerous activity.

GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The next meeting will be at Gwernymynydd School on Thursday 3 June. Members of the public are welcome to attend the meeting which starts at 7.15 pm.

ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTION

Once again the annual house to house collection was very well supported, the result was a record total of £126.47. Many thanks to all those who contributed so generously.

FRENCH STUDENTS VISIT

Put-you-up/camp beds are required for a number of French School Children who are visiting Gwernymynydd on 21 May. If anyone has this type of camp bed and are willing to lend them to the school please contact the Headmaster, Mr Roach, at the School.

NEXT NEWSLETTER

All items for inclusion in the June Newsletter to 1 Maes-Y-Wern by Tuesday 8 June please.